## PARKING & TRAFFIC COMMITTEE October 15, 2018

A meeting of the Parking & Traffic Committee was called to order at 4:33 p.m. by Chairperson Catarozoli in Council Chambers, City Hall, 421 Michigan Street.

Members Kelly Catarozoli, Kelly Avenson and David Hayes were present. Also present: Police Captain Dan Brinkman and Municipal Services Assistant Colleen DeGrave.

Moved by Ald. Avenson, seconded by Ald. Hayes to adopt the following agenda:

- 1. Roll call.
- 2. Adoption of agenda.
- 3. Approval of minutes from 7/17/2018.
- 4. Public comment on Agenda items and other issues related to parking & traffic in the City of Sturgeon Bay.
- 5. Consideration of: Delivery Truck Ordinance.
- 6. Consideration of: Installing Speed Limit Signs on S. Hudson St.
- 7. Adjourn.

All in favor. Carried.

Moved by Ald. Avenson, seconded by Ald. Hayes, to approve the minutes from 7/17/18. Carried.

**Public comment on Agenda items and other issues related to parking & traffic in the City of Sturgeon Bay.**Ald. Barb Allman, Jillian Laurent, 406 S. Hudson Ave., Paul Anschutz, 221 N. 6<sup>th</sup> Ave. and Chris Kellems, 120 Alabama St. spoke.

## **Consideration of: Delivery Truck Ordinance**

Ald. Catarozoli stated she had met with Chief Porter to discuss creating an ordinance to enforce the delivery truck signage that has already been placed downtown. Mr. Porter informed Ald. Catarozoli that the Parking & Traffic Committee would need to make a motion to be reviewed by Council directing staff to seek legal counsel to write up an ordinance.

Moved by Ald. Avenson, seconded by Ald. Catarozoli to recommend to Council to direct staff to seek legal counsel to create an ordinance to allow only trucks with a weight limit of no more than 9,000 lbs. to travel through the downtown area. All in favor, Carried.

## Consideration of: Installing Speed Limit Signs on S. Hudson St.

Police Captain Dan Brinkman explained that the Police Department has conducted radar and has placed speed boards on S. Hudson St., and that the majority of drivers were obeying the speed limit at this location. Discussion took place between the committee and Captain Brinkman on where stop signs are located in this area, and whether more speed boards were available. Mr. Brinkman explained that the current posted speed boards were paid for with a grant and that there is no more funding available to purchase additional boards. Ald. Avenson asked Mr. Brinkman to make sure there was no more funding available.

Moved by Ald. Catarozoli, seconded by Ald. Hayes to recommend to Council to direct staff to place a 25 mph speed limit sign between Maple St. and Oak St. on the west side of the street facing southbound traffic, and to place another 25 mph speed limit sign on Hudson St. between Spruce St. and Redwood St. on the east side of the street facing northbound traffic, with temporary flags. All in favor. Carried.

**Item to be placed on November 19, 2018 agenda:** Update & Consideration of: Contract & memorandum of agreement between the DOT and the City of Sturgeon Bay dated October 24, 2008.

Motion to adjourn by Ald. Avenson, seconded by Ald. Catarozoli. All in favor. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:07 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Colleen DeGrave Municipal Services Assistant